

## CITY OF GEARHART

698 PACIFIC WAY • P.O. BOX 2510 • GEARHART, OREGON 97138 (503) 738-5501 • (503) FAX 738-9385

February 27, 2020

Mayor Matt Brown and Councilors P O Box 2510 Gearhart, Oregon 97138

RE:

Planning Commission, February 2020

Dear Mayor Brown and City Councilors,

The Gearhart Planning Commission met on February 13, 2020 at 6 pm. All Commissioners were present. Staff present was Chad Sweet.

Elections were held for new officers. Gini Dideum was re-elected president and David Smith was re-elected vice-president.

Since the Planning Commission had not met since November and there were no new agenda items, Chad used the meeting to update the commissioners about ongoing and new City of Gearhart issues and projects. His update included information about the Gearhart Grade School property, land use application fees, hazard mitigation planning, the new fire station, Duncan's Crossing, Cottages at Gearhart, the Emergency Prep Grant, and the Council's work session on March 31<sup>st</sup> to discuss the proposed C-1 revisions.

There was no correspondence.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:17 pm.

Sincerely,

Virginia A. Dideum

President, Gearhart Planning Commission